
 
Minutes of Basin Villages Forum, Monday 15th September, 2014, held at St Georges 

Basin Community Centre, Meriton Street, St Georges Basin. Commenced 7.30. 

Apologies: Pam Wells. 
  
12 present. 
 
Welcome to all. 
 
Minutes of previous meeting read out 
by Chair.  Moved & 2nd. David 
Reynolds/John Redpath.  
 
Matter arising. Village green Island Pt 
Road: Design plans soon to be 
released for comment.   
 
Correspondence list read out by Chair.  
The specific email correspondence 
regarding footpaths, between Council, 
and David, was read out in detail.  
Moved & 2nd: Allen Kruse / Brian 
Gorddard. 
 
Matter arising: The issue of unattended 
young children riding bikes on roads, 
was discussed. A member had also 
asked Council for inspections at her 
property (with recurring drainage 
/flooding problems) in Tallyan Pt Rd. 
 
Financial Report.   $4,652.52 total 
available funds. 
No Debtors nor Creditors known. 
Moved & 2nd Maureen Webb / Allen 
Kruse. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
NOTICE OF AGM OCTOBER. 20th 
October.  
 
Roadside memorials: comment was 
made by a member that a memorial on 
cnr of Kingsford Smith & Paradise 
Beach Rd now has a sign concreted into 
the footpath. 

 
Shaolin Temple: Maureen gave a 
précis on the various presentations 
given to the Planning Panel meeting re 
the Comberton Grange proposed 
development. 
 
Huskisson RSL car park ‘view block’: 
Whilst not a specific Basin Villages 
Forum issue, members are reminded 
that this issue is unresolved, and to 
maintain broad community interest in it. 
 
Learn to Ride bike facility in Clifton 
Park, Sanctuary Point.  Construction is 
well underway. This project was 
proposed by Basin Villages Forum, at 
the Bendigo Bank community project 
forum held in late 2011. 
 
Citywide DCP out for comment. Forum 
needs to examine the St Georges Basin 
areas.  
 
Also need to examine DCP 17, 
shopping centre area, and write 
submission requesting protection of the 
5 acre reserve.  
 
Thanks to Narell Brown for taking 
detailed notes and assisting secretary to 
prepare a report of the Police Officers’ 
visit at the August meeting. 
 
Meeting closed 8.15 pm. 


